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Responses to Comments from Laila Sorour

I36-1. As discussed in Section 3.12, “Visual Resources”, of the draft EIR mitigation for the visual
impacts of the compressor facility requires the development of a site design and landscape
buffer to shield views of this facility from adjacent vantage points.  The development of a
site plan and the landscape buffer includes consideration of  undergrounding a portion of this
facility to reduce its visibility, creating a berm to shield this structure from view and to serve
as a base for the landscape buffer and other measures used to minimize the visibility of the
compressor.  Additionally, the mitigation measure requires the planting of landscaping prior
to the construction of the facility and ongoing maintenance and monitoring of the
landscaping to ensure that it effectively screens views of this facility from adjacent vantage
points.  Figure 3.12-2 depicts a photosimulation of the compressor facility with the
implementation of the mitigation.  Venting of the compressor facility, as discussed in
Chapter 2, “Clarification of Major Issues”, of this final EIR, would occur  infrequently. 
While the proposed project does have some significant impacts, as described in the draft EIR,
most of these impacts are localized to the area immediately surrounding the project facilities.
Other facilities are nearby that are similar in scope and scale to the proposed project,
including an airport, with its attendant  facilities, dairy operations, fish farming facilities, and
a major freeway.  

I36-2. Section 3.10, “Noise”, of the draft EIR was prepared by the consultant hired by the CPUC
to prepare the rest of the EIR.  Information provided by Hoover and Keith, a well-respected
firm with acknowledged expertise in noise impact evaluations, was used in preparing the
EIR’s noise analysis.  Other sources were also used by the noise expert who prepared Chapter
3.10.  Hoover & Keith’s report is included as Appendix D to the draft EIR for those readers
who want to review the technical material used to conduct the analysis presented for the
general reader in Chapter 3.10.

I36-3. Standard construction practice is for crews to cover trenches and ensure that the site is safe
when construction activities are halted for extended periods.  Such practices would be
followed by the Applicant.  Other agencies, such as the California Occupational Safety and
Health Administration have direct responsibility for addressing construction-related safety
and liability issues.

I36-4. The CPUC is unaware of any serious hazard presented by the emergency blowdown valves.
The valves will be located in an enclosed area where the public will not have access.  There
are no safety issues related to joining pipes of different sizes.  Throughout the draft EIR, it
is stated that the pipeline would be constructed in accordance with 49 CFR 192, which are
the federal safety standards for natural gas pipelines.

I36-5. The CPUC will address the impacts of the proposed project on the local community in its
decision making process.
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I36-6. Under CEQA, an EIR must consider environmental effects of a project.  An analysis of
economic and competitive effects is not appropriate for inclusion in an environmental
document.  The economic viability or tax treatment of the proposed project is not directly
subject to CPUC jurisdiction.  Customers of the Lodi Gas Storage project could include any
entity in the State of California.


